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By Michael Brink-Nashville #49 Superintendent  

mbrink@nashville49.org  

 It is very hard to believe that we are already at the end of the first quarter!  We are off to a great start here at Nashville 
#49 and are extremely proud of what our students have accomplished already this year!   
 Nashville #49 would like to congratulate Coach Tebbe, Coach Heseman, Coach Winchester, Coach Pelker, and all of 
the baseball and softball players on a great season.  Both teams won their regionals and made it to the state tournament.  
Although both teams lost tough quarter-final games at state, they have a lot to be proud of and represented our school in a 
very positive manner.  Congratulations again to the baseball and softball teams on outstanding seasons! 
 We also have our after-school clubs in high-gear already this year.  The kids have loved Mr. Ben Crawfordôs Ultimate 
Frisbee Club so far this year.  Mrs. Carrie Taylor has begun her first year as the sponsor of the popular Lego Club.  Ms. 
Alisha Sabo is again leading the kids at the Baking Club sessions and Mrs. Kathleen Roper is assisting the kids with space 
exploration during the Astronomy Club meetings.  Thanks to all of these sponsors and to our families for participating in 
these wonderful co-curricular activities! 
 Please find some important upcoming dates and activities listed below: 
October 13-End of the 1st Quarter, October 17-Parent/Teacher Conferences (4 PM-8 PM), October 18-Parent/Teacher 
Conferences (4 PM-7:30 PM), October 19-11:30 AM dismissal, October 20-No School, October 26-School Board meeting-
8:00 PM 
 Finally, I would like to update the community on some important data that pertains to our school district.  Much of this 
information, including state averages, will be officially released by the Illinois State Board of Education on October 31 via 
the Illinois School Report Card.   
 Our 2017 PARCC state assessment scores increased by almost two percentage points from last year and rank among 
the highest in our region.  65 % of our 3rd-8th grade students approached, met, or exceeded the standards set forth by the 
ISBE, including 31 % who met or exceeded those standards.  The district recognizes that test scores are important, but a 
well-rounded overall program is essential for students to be successful.  We are very proud of these accomplishments and 
appreciate the hard work of our teachers and students! 
 The Nashville #49 Board of Education and I are equally proud of the fact that our district has been able to maintain a 
high level of success despite the financial difficulties of Illinois.  Nashville #49 finished the 2016-2017 fiscal year with a 
positive budget balance even though Illinois still owes our district over $120,000 in delinquent 
payments for transportation, special education, and the Pre-School Grant.  We also received an 
almost perfect score (3.9 out of 4.0) on our estimated 2018 Financial Profile Rating.  Additional-
ly, the district will again be filing a balanced budget for the 2017-2018 school year with overall 
expenditures estimated to be over $150,000 less than last year. 
 We also work very hard to keep our costs at a reasonable level while still providing our 
teachers and students with the resources that they deserve.  According to the Illinois State 
Board of Educationôs ILEARN ranking system, Nashville #49 fares extremely well when com-
pared to similar school districts throughout the state.  Out of the 369 elementary school districts 
in Illinois, here is where our district ranks (#1 being the highest costs and #369 being the lowest 
costs): 
*Our districtôs Operating Expense Per Pupil ranks 296 out of 369 elementary districts in the 
state and is over $4,000 less than the Illinois average cost per pupil. 
*Our districtôs Per Capita Tuition Charge ranks 280 out of 369 elementary districts in the state 
and is over $3,400 less than the Illinois average tuition charge. 
*Our districtôs overall tax rate ranks 267 out of 369 elementary districts in the state.  Nashvilleôs 
K-12 tax rate of 4.98409 compares very favorably to the latest available overall Illinois average 
K-12 rate of 5.16280. 
 We are exceptionally proud that our district excels while we continue to address the difficul-
ties and challenges that currently exist.  However, we would not be able to enjoy these suc-
cesses without the support of our families and our community.  Nashville #49 is truly one of the 
finest elementary school districts in Southern Illinois and we look forward to continuing this tra-
dition into the future! 
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Hello. My name is Mrs. Haley Evans and I am the prekindergarten teacher here at 

Nashville District 49.  I was born and raised right here in Nashville.  I attended Nash-

ville District 49 as a child and then Nashville High School.  After high school, I attend-

ed Southern Illinois University of Carbondale where I received my Bachelors of Science 

in Elementary Education.  In 2012, I returned to SIUC to obtain my Early Childhood 

license. While at Nashville High School, I met my husband, Josh.  He is the golf course 

superintendent here in Nashville.  We live in town with our three children, Madisyn 5, 

Reed, 3, and Emma 2.  Madisyn is now in kindergarten and Reed in preschool here at 

Nashville Grade School..  It is so wonderful to have my children be Hornets just like we 

were.  This is my 10th year in teaching, but my first year here at Nashville District 

49.  I taught 9 years at Immanuel Lutheran School in Okawville teaching 3rd & 4th 

grade.  I am excited to have the opportunity to teach preschool in my hometown and look 

forward to the new adventures it will bring. 

Hi! My name is Mrs. BreeAnna Pelczynski and I am the Pre-K/Early Childhood 

Teacher. This is my first year teaching for Nashville but my 4th year teaching altogeth-

er. I love Early Childhood and all of the exploring, learning and fun we get to have!  I 

obtained my teaching degree at Missouri Baptist University with endorsements  in Ear-

ly Childhood, Early Childhood Special Education and Elementary Education. I grew up 

in Sullivan, MO with a brother and a sister. We go to Missouri often to visit family.  

My husband, Tommy,  grew up in Nashville and we moved back here after getting 

married. We have 4 children; Brody (9), Brynlee (5), Bristol (3), and Tommy (1).  In 

my free time I love to spend time with family, work on our house and read. I am so ex-

cited to be a part of this wonderful district and community! 

Hello!  My name is Sara Green.  I am employed by Kaskaskia 

Special Education.  This is my 9th year as a Speech-Language 

Pathologist, and my 1st year at Nashville Grade School.  I received 

my Masters Degree in Communication Disorders and Sciences 

from SIU-Carbondale in 2009.  I currently live in DuQuoin, Il.  I 

have been married for 6 years.  My husband and I have two boys.  

Levi is 5 years old and Beckham is 2 years old.  I am excited to be 

working at Nashville this school year! 



2017 -2018 Activity Clubs  

K&1 Dates   2nd-8th Dates  

September 27th October 11th 

November 8th  December 13th 

January 24th  February 28th 

March 14th   April 25th 

Meeting Dates  

         Time: After School -5pm  
September 20th    January 31st  

October 12th     February 22nd  

November 15th   March  21st  

December 14th   April 19th  

         

Meeting Dates 

Time: 6-8pm 

September 28th 

October 5th 

October 12th 

October 26th 

Tuesdays/Thursdays in September  

Time: 3:30 - 4:30pm  

Monday: Wear Red Day 

Tuesday: Hero day �r Dress like a Hero  

Wednesday:  "Don't Even Try Drugs" -  

Sign Pledge to be Drug Free  

Thursday: Prize Drawings   

Friday: Halloween Festivities  


